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March Missions Events and Meetings 

Mondays-Thursdays: English as a Second Language Classes 

 9-11am on Second Floor of Education Building 

Tuesdays: SAFE House Psychology Classes 

1:30 pm in Westminster Hall 

March 13: Compassion Peace and Justice 

4pm in Westminster Hall 

March 14: Mission Team 

Noon in Westminster Hall 

March 20: World Mission 

5:30pm in Westminster Hall 

March 28: Community Mission Deacons 

6:30pm in Westminster Hall 

Become a Faith in Action 

Volunteer 

8 

Canteen Run Volunteer Needs 7 

Cuba Café Salsa and Dessert 4-5 

ECIRMAC Fundraiser Banquet 2-3 

FPCC Children make a Blessing 

Quilt for Someone in Need 

7 

Thanks for the Men’s Shelter 

and Shelter Statistics 

6 

Travel Opportunities with 

Partner Agencies 

3 

Inside this issue: 



 

The Heart of Missions — March 2017, Page 2 



 

The Heart of Missions — March 2017, Page 3 

SAVE THE DATE:  Saturday April 15, 2017 
 

The East Central Illinois Refugee Mutual Assistance Center (ECIRMAC or Refugee Center) has 
provided services to refugees and immigrants for 35 years.   We have assisted the community in 
welcoming thousands of "New Americans" by providing key services in the native language of the 
individuals and families who have come to our community from all parts of the world. 
  
The Refugee Center is a 501 (c) (3) organization that relies on grants and generous giving to provide 
these services.  Our major fund raising activity is a Banquet which will be held this year on Saturday 
April 15, 2017 at the Round Barn Banquet Centre in Champaign. Individual tickets to the Banquet 
are priced at $75 each and a table of 8 may be purchased for $550. 
  
The flier on the left gives more specific information about the Banquet. 
 
Please feel free to share this message and attachment! 
 
Please see our website to learn more about ECIRMAC. http://ecirmac.weebly.com/ 
 
We would be happy to follow up by answering any questions that you may have. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
John Muirhead 
ECIRMAC Board President 
j.muirhead@comcast.net 

Travel Opportunities with Partner Agencies 

Marion Medical Mission is now taking applications for the 2017  

shallow well teams.  Please visit www.mmmwater.org  for more information.  

 

Explore and see what great things are happening in Pakistan!  Tour and explore the 

PEB schools and classrooms, meet the students and staff, and experience the 

surroundings and culture of Pakistan. This is a wonderful opportunity to see how 

your generosity is being put to good use. The 2017 trip is planned for  

November 9th-20th.  For more information, please contact Margy Trimble 

at margy.trimble@friendsofpeb.org or 320.493.6243.     

http://ecirmac.weebly.com/
mailto:j.muirhead@comcast.net
http://www.mmmwater.org/
mailto:margy.trimble@friendsofpeb.org?subject=Exploration%20Trip
tel:(320)%20493-6243
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Café Cuba is another fund raiser for the Cuba Partnership but why are we 

contributing to “guest house” construction at Luyanó?  Is that a mission project?   

Yes! Resources will continue to decline for support of mission projects of the Presbyterian Reformed 

Church in Cuba as Cuba reforms its dual currency economy. That is because foreign support is 

expected to drop dramatically in buying power.   

Why is that important? 

The internal life of each Cuban congregation is funded fully by its congregants in communities 

where the average family income is between the equivalent of 20-30 American dollars a month.  

On the other hand, although churches provide the mission project work and sites, community 

mission projects are almost fully supported by hard currency donations of U.S. partners. Under the 

U.S. embargo, “humanitarian projects” are the only legal way our gifts can be used there.    

Projects like feeding programs, community gardens, potable water, laundry for the elderly etc. are 

among  just a few of the local  projects. (Some Korean and European churches also help the Cuban 

Church Synod more broadly). 

What are Cuban Presbyterians doing to address this possible collapse of mission 

project support?  

Every Cuban congregation is scrambling to find a sustainable source of funds to make themselves 

less dependent on external support.  Anything they do must fall within rigid guidelines of the 

Cuban Government for “religious associations” which protestant churches are deemed to be. 

Options are limited and government permission is required. 

Luyanó’s first effort is a printing press which is up and running. (It prints materials for other 

churches for a small fee). The guest house is being constructed in the church parking area. With 

the heavy increase in travel to Cuba since the U.S. relaxation of relations, Cuba has found itself 

without enough tourist lodging. Luyanó took advantage of that, gained government permission for 

construction, and expects to receive from the guest house a sustainable source of community 

mission funds.  

Can we help in this monetary crisis for the churches? 

Absolutely!  American hard currency has not yet lost its value relative to the national peso.  

Construction supplies are bought with the national peso.  Dollars that we spend now to support 

their construction will be more valuable than after currency reform, and through the guest house, 

our gifts will “keep on giving.”  
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Here are some statistics from a report submitted by Joshua Fourman, the Director of the Men’s 

Emergency Shelter.  The following statistics are from the first 38 nights  

(January 6 through February 12). 

January 6th-31st                       February 1st-12th  

Total individuals served: 62 men             Total individuals served: 43 men 

Average per night: 19 men                 Average per night: 19 men 

FUMC: 148 beds                        FUMC: 85 beds 

FPCC: 346 beds                        FPCC: 143 beds 
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FPCC kids made a 

blessing quilt to be 

donated to someone in 

need!  Charlene Bremer 

sewed the pieces 

together (many thanks to 

her).  The quilt was 

donated to Canteen Run.  

 

 

Canteen Run needs deodorant, medium to 2XL men’s 

underwear, and trial sized toothpaste.  They also need 

volunteers and volunteer drivers.  Even more volunteers 

are needed in warmer weather. 
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